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Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                              January - February 2019                                                                                                      

A FEW MORE SOULS 

God has been gracious to allow us to see some folks saved to start off 2019! My assistant pastor, Bro. Darryl 
James, preached at the Annie Wauneka Senior Citizens Center. A man approached him after the service and 
Bro. Darryl led him to the Lord! The man was glad that God moved him to that home so he could hear the 
Gospel! While I was out of town preaching at a Missions Conference in Alabama, Bro. Hank Haskie was able to 
lead Anderson to the Lord! This is man we have been praying about for years! The temptations are great, but he 
sure has shown evidence of a genuine change!  
 
During a recent Sunday night service, a woman came very late into the service and she looked panicked. She 
listened to the preaching and came to the altar. One of our college students, Janeen Towne, took her aside 
and she got saved! Her name is Amy. She said everything she heard preached was just what she needed. God 
has given us a great start! 

A FEW MORE SERMONS 
 

We had to cancel our annual Watchnight Service because of the snow, so 
we allowed some fellas to preach that did not get to on New Year’s Eve. 
Bro. Filmore Cornfield preached for the first time! He is a middle-aged man 
who the Lord redeemed from a rough background. It was a joy to hear him 
preach God’s Word! Also, Bro. Jesse James, one of our very young 
preachers, preached his first message. He and his brothers (3) have all 
surrendered to the call to preach! What a wonderful time we had listening 
to these preachers! 

A FEW MORE SERVANTS 
 

My dear friend Missionary Bobby Harjo asked me to come and 
preach the charge for a young man that was being ordained from 
his ministry. It was a great service and Bro. Isaiah Johnson is now 
the pastor of a work in Red Valley, AZ! The service was held at 
Shiprock Baptist Temple in Shiprock, NM, where faithful Navajo 
pastor Jimmy Walters has labored over 30 years. Pray for Bro. Isaiah 
and others like him! We need more committed young Navajo men 
to preach the Book! Pray for Ganado Baptist Bible College as we 
endeavor to produce trained workers who will impact the Navajo 
Nation and all of Indian Country! On that note, while preaching for Shelton Beach Road 

Baptist Church and Pastor Gary Shockley at their Missions Conference, I surveyed the Poarch Creek Reservation 
near Atmore, Alabama. This needy area has no Bible preaching church on Reservation land as far as I can 
ascertain. Perhaps God would lead you to consider reaching this Tribe! Pray for the Poarch Creeks. 

        
A FEW MORE SNOW STORMS 

 
Just a few days ago, the Reservation and surrounding region was 
pummeled by the biggest winter storm in recent memory. We had an 
8 inch or so storm on New Year’s Eve, but Ganado was blasted by 
about 20 inches. Flagstaff set a single day record with almost 34 
inches of snow! This has made travel adventurous and the backroads 
almost impassable. Now the mud will make things even more nasty! 

Pray for our safety and that of our people as we navigate these roads! Praise the Lord for the 
moisture as it will somewhat alleviate drought conditions we have been under for years. Thanks for keeping us 
before the Lord! 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


